## CLAYTON LIBRARY FRIENDS General Meeting August 8, 2015 Carriage House

## **Minutes**

The quarterly general meeting of Clayton Library Friends (CLF) was called to order at 10:37 AM by 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President Pat Metcalfe, who was filling in for President Les Fullerton.

Vice President Metcalfe welcomed members and guests and introduced the Executive Board Members in attendance. Mrs. Metcalfe also introduced Clayton Library Manager Susan Kaufman and yielded the floor for Ms. Kaufman to inform the audience of upcoming library events. Ms. Kaufman proceeded to describe some of the extra events, programming and volunteer opportunities planned for October 2015 in conjunction with Family History Month. The events include a DNA presentation, the annual Genealogy After Dark, and a duplicate material book sale. In addition, Ms. Kaufman reminded the membership and guests to sign up for the Clayton Library e-newsletters (the Clayton Town Crier and the Clayton Extra) to help stay informed on classes, programs and other events at the library.

Director Sue Yerby was introduced to remind the audience about the CLF 2015 Symposium to be held on August 22, 2015 at the Asia Society Center. Mrs. Yerby reviewed the symposium topics to be presented by Deborah A. Abbott, Ph. D., a nationally recognized genealogy speaker. She also asked the audience to provide suggestions for speakers or topics to bring to the membership in 2016.

Director Yerby introduced the morning speaker, Fidel Ramirez, the multi-talented Director of Social Media and Technology for CLF. Director Ramirez gave a three part presentation titled "Genealogy To Go - Mobile Devices and Apps".

The meeting adjourned at 11:58 AM.

Signed:

Kathleen Dickerson, Secretary

Les Fullerton, President